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Response to Letter I26  

David Ohlson 
 

I26-1 The comment asserts that residents downwind of the Airport are exposed to toxic exhaust 
and fumes, and states that increased use of the Airport should not be allowed. As noted in 
Master Response 7, aircraft in flight are under the jurisdiction and regulatory enforcement 
of FAA. As such, the County does not have the regulatory ability to place restrictions on 
Airport users or deter aircraft from using a public-use airport. Furthermore, the PEIR 
Chapter 3.1.2 does include an analysis of potential air quality emissions resulting from the 
Master Plan Update. The PEIR concluded that the Master Plan Update would not result in a 
significant air quality impact. As this comment does not specifically identify an 
environmental issue with the PEIR analysis or proposed mitigation, no changes to the Draft 
PEIR have been made in response to this comment. 

I26-2 As discussed in Section 2.4.1 of the PEIR, the Federal Aviation Administration has 
jurisdiction and regulatory enforcement over aircraft in flight. Please refer to Master 
Response 3 (VNAP) and Master Response 4 (Noise Monitors and PEIR Calculations).  

I26-3 The comment asserts that any form of air pollution and noise is harmful to people. The 
County and FAA have established quantified thresholds that identify whether total 
estimated pollutant concentrations emitted by a project would result in an environmental 
impact. The PEIR Chapters 3.1.2 and 2.4 do include an analysis of potential air quality 
emissions and noise, respectively, resulting from the Master Plan Update. The PEIR 
concluded that the Master Plan Update would not result in a significant air quality or noise 
impact due to aircraft. As this comment does not specifically identify an environmental issue 
with the PEIR analysis or proposed mitigation, no changes to the PEIR have been made in 
response to this comment. 

 
I26-4 The County acknowledges the conclusion comment. This comment does not raise specific 

issues regarding the substantive environmental analysis conducted within the PEIR. The 
comment will be included as part of the administrative record and made available to the 
decision makers prior to a final decision on the Proposed Project. 

 
  


